Minutes of Finance Committee Meeting – 11th December 2023

Present:  Cllr A Parrington, Cllr M Woods, Cllr P Morris, Cllr W Cleaver and Clerk
1.  Apologies for Absence –Cllr R Shepherd

2. Matters Arising 
[bookmark: _GoBack]
(i) Community Donations – There had been one more donation to discuss following the November council meeting for Family Friends. The Clerk had circulated the required information prior to the finance meeting. After discussing the bank figures, the committee were still undecided on a suitable amount and felt they would ask Cllr P Roberts at the December meeting for any more information he could provide on the group and how the provide for Rossett.

(ii) Precept – Between the Clerk and Cllr M Woods, the precept had been looked at again following the previous finance meeting. The Clerk had separated out all the requested figures to clarify where increases were needed more specifically. Items such as employers’ tax and donations had been considered and altered. There was also no need to include the toilet block in the next financial year as the Hwb would be moving into place by then hopefully. Cllr M Woods had worked on these figures and come up with a suitable breakdown and adjusted the statement accordingly. Cllr M Woods and the Clerk would complete a final version of the precept to be taken to the December council meeting to be agreed before submitting for the January deadline. This would be circulated to the finance committee to comment on and then sent out to the full council ahead of the council meeting. 

(iii) NALC salary scales – The Clerk had received the new salary scales and presented these to the committee. These were for 2023-24 financial year but only just agreed in November 2023. The committee agreed and approved the new pay rate for the Clerk’s current salary scale. This would be back-paid to April and put through in January’s pay following agreement at the full council meeting. The Clerk queried the system for moving up the salary point scale. After discussion, it was agreed a staff appraisal would be set for February for the Clerk to present the Chair with all the courses and work she considered worthy of moving up to the next pay point. This was agreed.

3. Any Other Business 
None


The meeting ended.
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